Forest Governance: Göttingen University and IPB Bogor jointly organising conference in Bogor
Convened and organised by Dr. Lukas Giessen (Dept. of Forest Policy, Göttingen University/Germany) as well as Dr. Dodik Nurrochmat and Mrs. Eny Widiya Astuti (both Directorate of Strategic Studies and Agriculture Policy, IPB Agricultural University Bogor/Indonesia), the scientific conference Forest-Related Policy and Governance: Analysis in the Environmental Social Sciences was held in Bogor/Indonesia from 4-7 October 2016. The meeting was a milestone event in the work programme of IUFRO Unit 09.05 on Forest Policy and Governance, which is led by Dr. Lukas Giessen, Dr. Ahmad Maryudi (Gadjah Mada University/Indonesia) and Dr. Mercy Afua Adutwumwaa Derkyi (University of Energy and Natural Resources/Ghana). 

After a warm welcome speech by Dr. Siti Nurbaya Bakar, Minister of Environment and Forestry of the Republic of Indonesia, Prof. Max Krott (Göttingen University/Germany) gave a timely keynote address on Professional Policy Support by the “RIU Model”, initiating the scientific exchange in plenary and technical sessions. 

Throughout the conference and its multiple exhibition activities, more than 400 researchers, students and members of professional forest and environmental organisations from 23 countries joined the meeting and got into fruitful contact with IUFRO as a global network organisation for forest research. During the 30 scientific sessions some 107 oral and 46 poster presentations provided state of the art insights into the multi-disciplinary research on forest governance issues from around the globe. Additionally, a number of highly insightful and enjoyable in-conference excursions provided ample opportunities for networking and continued discussions. 

Selected findings presented during the meeting will be published in a forthcoming special issue of Forest Policy and Economics (Elsevier). Documentation of the conference can be found at URL http://www.iufro.org/science/divisions/division-9/90000/90500/activities/. The organisers esp. wish to thank the conference co-hosts at the Indonesian Research, Development and Innovation Agency at the Ministry of Environment and Forestry, as well as the Indonesian Forestry Scholars Association (PERSAKI) for their support. Also, funding provided by the multiple sponsors is greatly acknowledged. 

The organisers are confident that this inspiring conference in a highly hospitable and appealing tropical atmosphere will also encourage other researchers, and esp. IUFRO office-holders, to organise similar events for further stimulating vivid scientific cooperation on forests policy and governance around the globe.

